
RTC Visiting Player Agreement 
(to commence from 3rd December 2020) 

Dear Visitor, 
Redbourn Tennis Club expects all players to comply with the latest player’s guidance for 
safe play in restricted tennis found at lta.org.uk/coronavirus. In addition, these are the 
safe play rules specific to Redbourn Tennis Club for booking and 
using the courts: 
1. Only current members can book the courts i.e. Guest members can only play with members and 
must complete and sign a Visiting Player Agreement 
2. Courts must be booked in advance using the RTC court booking procedure. Only play during your 
allotted booking slot. Only singles games may be played except for those playing within their 
household bubble. 
3. Any individual should not interact with anyone outside of the olayer they are attending the 
courts with (e.g. No mix--‐in or mingling with players from different courts before, during or after 
the booking period or other people you may meet at the venue).  
4. A game of singles  for players under 16 must be supervised by a parent/guardian from 
the same household (see booking guidelines). 
5. Players must clean/sanitize the padlock, access gate bolt and associated parts of the gate before 
and after their play session. 
6. Players are expected to bring and use alcohol hand gel before and after a game. 
7. You are advised to use your own balls i.e. 2 sets of balls for singles 4 sets of balls for doubles. 
8.When leaving the courts, you need to clear all your own rubbish from the courts and dispose of it 
yourself. 
9. Before leaving home, all participants should undergo a self--‐assessment symptom check for any 
COVID--‐19 symptoms www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus--‐covid--‐19/symptoms/ 
10. If you develop symptoms you should follow NHS Test and Trace guidelines on the NHS website. 
If you are symptomatic or living in a household with someone else who has a possible or confirmed 
COVID--‐19 infection you should remain at home and not go out to play tennis, following NHS and 
PHE guidance on self--‐isolation 

11. Players should not at any time transgress onto the adjacent court during a match 
excepting to access their court. If necessary a let should be played if this prevents a player 
from playing a valid shot. A point will be forfeited if players transgress onto the adjacent 
court during the match. 
Please note: the clubhouse is locked. Members will be unable to access the net winder, net 
measuring stick, kitchen, toilet and first aid kit. Nets heights are checked on a weekly basis. 
In order to protect each other in these unfortunate circumstances and to protect RTC, we 
ask you to abide by both the LTA guidelines and the additional RTC rules for restricted play. 
In the event that anybody breaches any aspect of this agreement, you will not be entitled to 
use the courts again during the period of Covid--‐19 restricted play. 
Please sign this agreement and return it to philizzydxb@gmail.com before your hosting 
member start booking a slot on the courts. 
Visitor Name_________________ Visitor contact email____________________________ 
 
 
Visitor contact number_______________________ 
 
Signed:     Date: 

mailto:philizzydxb@gmail.com

